
 

 

SOUTHWOLD IN MOTION - HEARTFELT AND HOMEGROWN 

 
         Council:   

                                      Mayor Grant Jones  (519) 671-0182  mayorgjones@southwold.ca  
           Deputy Mayor Justin Pennings (519) 319-7932  deputymayorpennings@southwold.ca  
           Councillor John Adzija   (519) 476-3149               councilloradzija@southwold.ca  
                                      Councillor Sarah Emons                (226) 385-8348 councilloremons@southwold.ca  
                                      Councillor Scott Fellows                   (226) 238-1158              councillorfellows@southwold.ca  
    
   Councillor Justin Pennings (519) 319-7932  councillorpennings@southwold.ca  

 

THE TOWNSHIP’S GREEN BIN PROGRAM FOR ORGANICS 
COLLECTION FOR THE URBAN AREAS OF FERNDALE, 
LYNHURST AND TALBOTVILLE HAS BEEN POSTPONED.   
  
PLEASE CONTINUE TO MONITOR THE TOWNSHIP’S 
WEBSITE AND SOCIAL MEDIA ACCOUNTS FOR UPDATES.     
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Are you new to the 
Township?  Check out our 
New to Southwold page 
on our website.  
https://www.southwold.c
a/en/living-here/new-to-
southwold.aspx  

 

 

 

 

 

NATURE WALK 
 

Thursday May 18th, 2023  
 1:00p.m.  

 
Fingal Wildlife 

Management Area 
34469 Fingal Line 

 
Come out rain or shine 

and enjoy a guided tour.   
 
 

 

 

 
 

SUMMER PICNIC  
 

Thursday June 29th, 2023  

@ 12 noon 
   

Fingal Ball Park Pavilion 
 

Lunch, music, surprises 

and more! 
 

Cost $15.00 
 

Call the Township office to 

reserve 519-769-2010 

 

SOUTHWOLD COMMUNITIES IN BLOOM 
ANNUAL PLANT SALE 

 

Saturday May 27th, 2023, at the Keystone Complex Pavilion. 
 

More details will be available soon on the Township website 
 and CIB Facebook page.     

 

 

A wholehearted welcome to our new Director of Infrastructure & Development Services, Aaron 
Van Oorspronk and Community Services & Communications Clerk, Brittany Jessome.   

 

EARTH DAY CELEBRATION  
 

Saturday April 22nd, 2023 
10:00 am – 2:00 p.m.  
Keystone Complex 

 

 Clothing Swap,  
Recycle your old batteries,  

Bottle and Can Drive to aid Animal Aide  
Recycling Activities and Family Games.   

 

More details on Township’s  website and social 
media accounts  

 
 
 

More details on Township website  
 

 

 

 
Starting July 1st, 2023 

Changes to Recycling Collection 

Starting July 1st, your blue box recycling program will be 
managed by Circular Materials, a not-for-profit producer 
responsibility organization committed to building efficient 

and effective recycling systems to minimize waste, and 
ensure materials are reused again and again. This transition 
will result in no change to the materials you can recycle or 
your current recycling schedule. More information will be 

provided in the coming months. 
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Nominations for our 2023 Volunteer 
Recognition will be accepted until 

June 30th, 2023. 
Categories, Criteria and Nomination 
Forms can be found on our website. 

www.southwold.ca 

A BIG thank you goes out to all of 
our VOLUNTEERS.  We appreciate 

your contribution to our community. 

 

 

July 31st is the 
deadline to 
submit your 

applications for 
the 2023 

Southwold 
Scholarship 

Award. 

 

       

SPRING HYDRANT FLUSHING  

April 10th to May 5th Ontario Clean Water 
Agency (OCWA) will be conducting spring 
flushing of hydrants.  
 
During flushing, residents may experience a 
drop in pressure. Any disruption should be of a 
short duration and should only occur while 
mains in the area are being flushed. It is 
recommended that you turn on a cold water 
tap, preferably in a laundry tub, to flush out your 
service once flushing has occurred in your area. 
If there is an aerator on your tap, remove it prior 
to flushing your taps.    
 
If you have any questions, contact the Township 
of Southwold at 519-769-2010.             

   

Facility Rentals  
 

The Township’s facilities 
(Keystone Complex, pavilions, 
baseball diamonds and soccer 

fields) are available to rent.  
 

Please contact Brittany at 
communications@southwold.ca or 
519-769-2010 for available dates 

and rental fees.   
 
 
 

 

Watch for details on our 

Volunteer Recognition Evening 

to be held in November! 

 
 

1.  

ROSY RHUBARB FESTIVAL 
 

2nd weekend in June 
 

Saturday June 10th and  
Sunday June 11th, 2023 

 

More details on the Rosy Rhubarb 
website and Facebook page.  

  
 

             

                               
                                              

Shedden Fair                                              
August 26th  

and 27th   
                                                     

 

DOING SOME SPRING CLEANING AND WANT TO GET RID OF SOME LARGE 
ITEMS? 

Residents of the Township of Southwold can use the St. Thomas Community 
Recycling Centre. Some items are free. Some items are charged by the tonne. 

Check out their website for more information. 
https://www.stthomas.ca/living_here/garbage_and_recycling/community_recycling_centre  

 

2023 CANADA DAY CELEBRATION 
 

Bring the whole family and join us  
to celebrate on June 30th, 2023  
at the Fingal Ball Park!  
 

Fireworks, cake, face painting,  
live entertainment and more! 
 

Join us to celebrate Canada’s 156th Birthday! 
 

  

                                  SHEDDEN TRACTOR PULL 
                                                    
     FRIDAY JUNE 16th, 2023 
                                                                    6:30 P.M.  
 

                                        More details on the Shedden 
                                       Tractor Pull Facebook page.   
Faceboo 

SHEDDEN SOCCER 
REGISTRATION IS OPEN 

 
Please email 
sheddensoccer@gmail.com  
for more information or visit 
www.sheddensoccer.ca  

 

 

Reminders 

Check your Smoke & CO Alarms 
Every Month! Contact 
fireprevention@southwold.ca 
anytime with  
questions or 
concerns 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Please do not flush 
"Flushable" wipes 
 

Wipes don't break down 
and are causing pumps 
in the Talbotville  
Wastewater Treatment 
plant to break.  
 

Optimist Club of Fingal-Shedden & District will 
be hosting an antique car show on Sunday June 
11th, 2023 at the Rosy Rhubarb Festival 

For more information contact  
Allan Bogart at 519-764-2219  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW FOR 2023 
 

Rosy Rhubarb 1 km Fun Run for Kids  
 

Sunday June 11th, 2023 @Keystone 
Complex Grounds   

 

The Optimist Club of Fingal-Shedden & 
District will open registration on Sunday, 
June 11th, 2023, for next year's 2024 First 
Annual Rosy Rhubarb Run. 
 

Visit our booth at the Shedden Keystone 
Complex between 10 am and 12 noon to 
register at a reduced rate for a 5km or 
10km run/walk.  
 

To kickoff this run, kids 12 and under are 
invited to complete the 1km Rosy Rhubarb 
Fun Run.  See you there!  
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